Facility Committee Meeting Minutes Wednesday, August 19, 2015

Present: Terry Beaver, Sarah Sullivan, Tina Huffsmith, Kent Kultgen, John Carter, Josh McKay, Diane Neff

Guests: Darryl James

Dr. Kultgen welcomed everyone to the meeting. He provided a facility work sheet that will be used at each site for the Facility Committee visits.

John Carter said Helena Middle School was constructed in 1935 with an addition in 1994. The campus is 14.5 acres. Most students are dropped off by parents and buses; some bike but there aren't many who walk to school.

Josh McKay, Principal of Helena Middle School, began the tour of the campus. He said there are 700 students and it is a closed campus.

Mr. McKay gave a complete tour of the campus highlighting the good and bad things of the campus.

The tour ended at 10:00 a.m. The next meeting is scheduled for Friday, September 18th. The committee will tour Kessler Elementary and Broadwater Elementary.